
From: Chambers - Hamberger SDP  

Sent: Tuesday, 6 December 2016 11:25 AM 
To: Sushma Sharma 

Cc: Sally Taylor; AMOD 
Subject: RE: Directions varied - Rail Industry Award 2010 AM2016/26 

 
My apologies – the date in item 2 of the directions as varied should be 4 January 2017. 
 
EDREA TIO 

Associate to Senior Deputy President Hamberger 
 
Fair Work Commission 

Tel:  +61 2 9308 1813 
Fax: +61 2 9380 6990 

chambers.hamberger.sdp@fwc.gov.au 
 
Level 10, 80 William Street, East Sydney, NSW 2011 
www.fwc.gov.au 
 

From: Chambers - Hamberger SDP  
Sent: Tuesday, 6 December 2016 11:21 AM 

To: Sushma Sharma 
Cc: Sally Taylor; AMOD 

Subject: Directions varied - Rail Industry Award 2010 AM2016/26 
Importance: High 

 
Dear Ms Sharma,  
 
SDP Hamberger will vary the directions issued on 15 November 2016 to grant the extension sought, 
as follows:  
 
1.         Any party that supports either the Saturday pay rates applications or the Level 9 application is 
to file 
 
(a)        an outline of submissions; and 
(b)        any witness statements or other materials on which s/he or it wishes to rely 
 
by close of business on 12 December 2016. 
 
2.         Any party that opposes either the Saturday pay rates applications or the Level 9 application is 
to file 
 
(a)        an outline of submissions; and 
(b)        any witness statements or other materials on which s/he or it wishes to rely 
 
by close of business on 4 January 2016. 
 
 
EDREA TIO 

Associate to Senior Deputy President Hamberger 
 
Fair Work Commission 

Tel:  +61 2 9308 1813 
Fax: +61 2 9380 6990 

chambers.hamberger.sdp@fwc.gov.au 
 
Level 10, 80 William Street, East Sydney, NSW 2011 
www.fwc.gov.au 
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http://www.fwc.gov.au/


From: Sushma Sharma [mailto:sushma.sharma@amwu.asn.au]  

Sent: Tuesday, 6 December 2016 9:35 AM 
To: AMOD; Chambers - Hamberger SDP 

Cc: Sally Taylor 
Subject: AM2016_16 Rail Industry Award 2010 

 
Dear SDP Hamberger and AMOD 
 
Attached please find a letter seeking an extension for submissions due today pursuant to the 
Commission's directions. 
 
 
 
Thanks and regards 
  
Sushma Sharma  
Australian Manufacturing Workers' Union 
Level 3, 133 Parramatta Road 
Granville, NSW 2142 
Office: +61 2 8868 1500 
Fax: +61 2 9897 9275 
email: sushma.sharma@amwu.asn.au 
 Please consider the environment before printing 
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Australian Manufacturing 

Workers' Union 

Registered as AFMEPKIU 

National Research Centre 

Level 3 133 Parramatta Rd 

GRANVILLE  NSW  2142 

PO Box 160 Granville  2142 

Telephone 02 8868 1500 

Facsimile   02 9897 9275 

nrc@amwu.asn.au 

 
 

 

6th December 2016 

 

Dear SDP Hamberger 

 

Re AM2016/16 Rail Industry Award 2010 

 

I write seeking an extension for submissions required today pursuant to the 

Commission's directions. I would appreciate an extension to close of business Monday, 

12th December, 2016 to enable the AMWU to address the issues.  

 

This short extension will not cause undue problems for responding parties and will allow 

the AMWU to manage this and other award review matters. 

 

Yours sincerely, 

 

 

 

 

Sally Taylor 
Research Coordinator 
Australian Manufacturing Workers' Union 
sally.taylor@amwu.asn.au 
m.+61 417 491 836 
w. www.amwu.org.au 
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